

THE CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED NORTH REGION

**Minutes of the meeting held on 28th June 2012 at the Mercure Wetherby Hotel,
Wetherby**

PRESENT:	B HART	M GRAINGER
	L BLACKER	S TYAS
	N FOWLER	P CHAPLOW
	R BLACKER	P THOMPSON
	T HEEKS	I EDWARDS
	M MIDGELEY	T DEAKIN
	N TRUTER	I AINSLEY
	T BENSON	J ROWNTREE

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. It was agreed unanimously that the new venue was easier for everyone to reach. Congratulations were given to Paul Chaplow and Neil Fowler for their recent achievements in the DTL events.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from P Clarke, D Bellamy, M Plant, K Stoker and G Jones. J Rogers and S Wilkinson did not attend.

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD 12TH APRIL 2012

The minutes of the last meeting held on 12th April were proposed as a true record on the proposal of T Heeks and seconded by M Grainger.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

5. TREASURERS REPORT

It was reported that there was £5257.85 in the Building Society and £5828.49 in the current account, making a total of £11086.34. All levies were up to date.

6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Jason Rowntree had been invited to attend the meeting in his capacity of Courses Co-ordinator.

Three courses had been held, Instructors Development Workshop – 2 candidates attended, Safety Course - 14 candidates attended and Coach Development Workshop – 1 candidate attended. It was felt that the low attendance was due to the cost and not enough advertising. Jason said he had been asking HQ to advertise and this was not being done. T Heeks said a coaching budget was now in place but money was being taken from the courses budget.

ACTION: T HEEKS TO SPEAK TO HQ TO LET THEM KNOW THE NR ARE UNHAPPY ABOUT THEIR LACK OF INVOLVEMENT.

P Thompson said the reason no money had been made before on courses was probably due to the fact the instructors were travelling from far afield. P Thompson asked if a list of instructors and venues could be advertised at shooting grounds. J Rowntree said it could also work the other way round by grounds asking for courses to be run at their own grounds. T Deakin asked J Rowntree what the stumbling block was J Rowntree replied that he had contacted grounds (Worsley) but had had no response.

GROUNDS GRADINGS

It was agreed by the Committee that a letter be sent to HQ about our concerns on how the grading took place for grounds to become Premier Plus and also that Premier Plus grounds should be made to hold championships and regular registered shoots.

ACTION: LETTER FROM COMMITTEE TO BE SENT TO HQ (L BLACKER)

7. TEAM SELECTION

T Deakin told the Committee that he intended to do away with the 'white board' that was being taken around the grounds for the results to be put on and just have the results on the website. N Truter already does this so it was proposed that anyone who wished to be in the Team contact T Deakin.

ACTION: N TRUTER TO CONTACT HQ TO ASK IF FORMS COULD BE PUT ON THE WEBSITE

8. AMENDMENT TO COUNTY TEAM SELECTION SHOOT

A handout was given to all the Committee from I Edwards. This was discussed and the Committee agreed to go ahead and give it a try.

9. CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to discuss.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

P Thompson wanted confirmation on if a CPSA member brought a friend to shoot and the guy gets injured, is it the ground owners insurance that pays. The answer was Yes.

M Grainger asked why Coniston had cancelled the sporting shoot in May. Apparently it was due to offensive comments being made to Peter and his staff. Although Peter didn't want to take things further he would consider holding an event at a later date.

There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 2130 hrs.

L BLACKER
NR SECRETARY
30.06.12